[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 18th February 2021
Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair), Liz Burns, Barbara Priest, Kathrin Williams, Mark Simpkins, Jason Jennings, Elwyn Morse.
Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence.  Apologies were received from Cllr Charles Hughes, who was unable to attend for technical reasons. This was accepted by the Council.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  No declarations of interested were made. 

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 21st January 2021 had been previously circulated. These were agreed as correct, with the addition that Cllr Morse had been absent from the meeting, and would be duly signed by the Chairman.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Hall. The potential lease of the Hall to TCHT was discussed in detail. It was agreed by all to proceed with the revised document that had been circulated, and that it should be signed once Audit Wales had given approval. The Clerk reported that Audit Wales had been contacted regarding the lease and a response was awaited. 

Enhancing Pembrokeshire Grant. The Clerk had previously circulated email updates to all. It was agreed by all that the purchase and installation of the sound system and projector should go ahead. It was agreed payment should be made once the work was proved satisfactory so that the grant reclaim could be made on time. A demonstration would be provided by the installer as soon as possible to Cllrs. A quote for providing Wifi as per the grant application had been provided, another was pending. 

Knights Court turning head. There was no new contact or information from either PCC or the contractors.

Footpath past Hall. A minor amendment had been made to the deed of dedication, and a query was raised on the hedge responsibility. Subject to that clarification the Council were happy for the deed to be signed and the work to commence. 

Templeton history book by Dr. Rob Davies. 60 copies had now been received and the majority had been paid for and collected. It was agreed to purchase 20 more to maintain a stock available locally, and which would be required for any event in the Hall when that could be used.

Car parking on Council owned land. Although vehicles were still using the layby, the car park by the Hall was not often being used by non-Hall users. This would continue to be monitored.

5) New items of business:
Donation requests. A number had been received from regional/national bodies. It was agreed by all that the Council preferred to focus on helping the local community, and so donations of £70.00 each would be made to Templeton YFC, Templetots, and FOTS.

SCAF re-opening grant for the Hall. The deadline for expenditure was the end of March, and the original spend profile needed adjustment. After discussion it was agreed to ask that money could be spent on a dishwasher for the Hall to provide a reassuring facility useful all users once the Hall re-opened safely again.

6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· PCC working together Zoom meeting 25-2-21. This was noted.
· IRPW review – council participation opportunity. This was noted.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse had provided a report for the meeting which had been circulated. He updated the Council on the Boar’s Head junction resurfacing which had been carried out very effectively, and the recent season road sweep that had been carried out. He stated that inspection chamber cover opposite Myrtle Villas and the Green has been raised and reset. He had raised again with PCC concerns about the road surface sinking around five gullies and a manhole cover on the road southbound from Templeton. He answered questions in the following discussion. 

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 

Bank statement for main account £25,195.88 as at 11th February 2021
Reserves account £2603.42 as at 11th February 2021. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per provided bank reconciliation

Current invoices: 	Clerk – salary, expenses, tax. (main account)
			Communic8 – projector and sound system - £3983.39. (main account)
			‘Templeton – A Village through time’ - £338.79   (second account) (batch 3)
			‘Templeton – A Village through time’ - £338.79   (second account) (batch 4)
The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those present. The Communic8 invoice would be paid once the work was completed.
9) Planning
Application conditionally approved by PCC: 20/0772/PA. Demolition of existing buildings and erection of a two storey extension. Ty Henloy, Molleston.

10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Burns stated that residents in Cold Blow were concerned about hedges and trees overhanging the road - the latter could block the road if they came down. Cllr Morse would do a site visit with Cllr Burns, and the landowners responsible would have it drawn to their attention.
There was also concern about the drainage measures taken recently by PCC that meant rainfall on the highway was drained into private fields rather than using the verge as a soakaway. This also would be examined in a site meeting.
The state of West Lane was again raised. This would be again brought to the attention of PCC.
Cllr Morse suggested that another litterpick be organised for the spring, because various areas such as the road towards Narberth did seem to be accruing litter. 
It was asked whether there was any update on Templetots. It was stated that things had been delayed due to covid-19, but were just about all ready to go, and they were still aiming at a March/April completion. 
Cllr Jennings stated that the Hall has some loose guttering – this would be fixed as soon as possible.
Cllr Simpkins stated that YFC would be able to clean the bus shelter after lockdown, for which the Council were grateful.
Cllr Morgan stated that in the first Trust meeting last Month Barbara Priest had been elected to the position of Chairman.

11) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 18th March 2021, to be held using Zoom.  

Cllr Morgan then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.05pm.
